
Thank you to everyone who attended the Unit 404 meeting the night of Tuesday, the 10th. The response 
was overwhelming—nearly 50 in attendance! Following the meeting, I have been overwhelmed with very 
positive emails from many of you. Please be patient and I will answer your questions as time permits. 
 
Our next meeting will be Wednesday night, April 22nd Same time, same place. An email reminder 
will go out later. 
 
For those of you who could not attend, the meeting minutes are below: 
 
Minutes: 
Terry Rizzo: The importance of CAHPERD 
Richard Smith: The future of CAHPERD 
Dave Matuszak: 
-Review of new legislation, i.e., SB 601 & 602 
-PETIP and Block Grant funds 
-Gaining support for your PE program 
-Review of the Standards 
-Review of the new Framework 
-Support for petitioning Riverside and San Bernardino Counties to hire a PE coordinator 
-Restructuring Unit 404/selection of unit officers 
 
The group selected new officers in a way to have a veteran mentor a young member in each office in 
order to prepare to pass the torch to the next generation of teachers. The following are the new officers 
for Unit 404:  
 
President: David Matuszak 
President-Elect: Augustine Vega 
Elementary Rep: Holly Guntermann (Elementary-Elect Rep: Aaron Coyle) 
Middle School Rep: Nancy Sanchez Spears (Middle School-Elect Rep: Kim Williams) 
Secondary Rep: Kelley Aiken (Mentored by Dave Matuszak) 
APE Rep: Shawna Borchard (Mentored by Terry Rizzo) 
County Liaison: Becky Sumbera 
Secretary: Lisa Johnson 
Treasurer: Russ Gagnon 
 
Mission accomplished: 

1. To relight the CAHPERD Unit 404 torch  
2. To prepare to pass the torch to the next generation. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
David Matuszak, President 
CAHPERD Unit 404 
 


